PTA Meeting Minutes 
December 8, 2015
6:30 p.m. – 8:15 p.m.
Number of Attendees:  Approximately 25 (including 4 by phone)

I.
Presentation on Reading with Kids (Beth Decker; Librarian; Maria Fiordellisi, Reading Specialist)

· The importance of reading aloud with kids and tips how to do it effectively was discussed.
· Quote by Kate DiCamilla:  “It was a wondrous thing. It was almost like we were getting to know one another better, more deeply, through the story.”

· Research shows that the more kids read the more successful they will be academically.

· Lists of favorite read-alouds for each grade level were provided (see Ms. Decker for copies).  Ms. Decker shared the list of top checkouts from the library.  Top choices are Gingerbread Baby (lots of gingerbread stories), Diary of a Wimpy Kid; Rollergirl (graphic novel); The Case of the Missing Carrot Cake (shows connecting kids with authors helps).  Minecraft books are also very popular.
· Other reasons to read aloud to your child:  (1) You can expose them to new genres such as  poetry, biographies, history, or science (2) Reading aloud expands their vocabulary; explain any new words, talk to your kids about what you are reading and, in general, try to incorporate new words in everyday language; look up unknown words in a dictionary; (3)  Reading picture books is a good way to go over difficult subjects (e.g., death); (4) It is great for developing literacy skills.  Reading aloud models what good reading sounds like and what good writing looks like. 
· Some Reading Tips:  

· When sharing a book with a child, preview the book first so you are not caught off guard and you can be prepared to share interesting things.
· Model reading on your own, then turn it into read aloud time.

· If kids are 3 years apart, you should read aloud separately with the kids.

· For struggling readers, find an author the child likes and find all of those books.
· Look at end papers – the part behind the book cover (e.g., see Mesmerized) and the cover and make predictions about what might  happen.
·  While reading the book ask what is going on; read the pictures as well as the words; point to words as you read them – helps imprint them
· Help your child make connections in their life to the story.
· Re-reading the same book is fine because kids pick up different things each time they read it.
· The main point is that you and your child enjoy reading together; go to library together and pick books out
· Audio books are good too (for a struggling reader, you can have a hard copy of the book along with the audio book). 
· Kids should read for 20 minutes at night; read-aloud is in addition to that 

· Wordless picture books – whole story told through the pictures: reading the pictures is part of reading, making connections, think out loud – ask questions about the title and about the pictures inside; illustrations also go from left to right (just like books with words); give your child the opportunity to tell you the story  

II.
Budget: Nathan Zee

· The PTA covered $750 of costs of the 3rd grade field trip, but APS will reimburse the PTA.  This explains the temporary deficit in budget.
· Items in the treasurer’s report through Nov 30th were discussed. See the report on the PTA website.  

· Garden docent – last spring the PTA approved $7000 for this school year with the option to add $2000 from a Whole Foods grant received last year
· MOTION APPROVED to exercise the option to increase the budget for the Garden Docent position from $7000 to $9000 (and tap into the Whole Foods Budget); 
· We will not have access to the same Whole Foods grant next year because of grant restrictions.  There is a question of what we will pay for the position next year.   There are usually other grant funds available.  
· Ms. Richardson made a request for rain gear for safety patrols that would help identify they as patrols.  Cost is up to $300.  The rain gear would be school property.  

· MOTION APPROVED to spend up to $300 on rain gear for safety patrols.  

III.
Wetlands Festival:   

· The Wetlands festival is scheduled for May 14, 2016.   
· If you want to help, let Beth Cavey know.
IV.
Principal’s Report, Maureen Nesselrode 
· Principal Nesselrode discussed how we can use technology instructionally.  Expeditionary Learning comes from Outward Bound; we are now referring to it as “EL Education”
· Pam Clark works as a ½ time EL Learning Coordinator and ½ time gifted resource teacher; she is nominated as teacher of the year this year; she brought Odyssey of the Mind to Campbell.  Congratulations Ms. Clark!
· Tanya Dunbar is nominated for Support Staff of the Year!  Congratulations Ms. Dunabar!
· A video on expeditionary learning was shown; if you are interested in seeing it, see Principal Nesselrode 
· We are getting closer to full EL implementation; we want to get EL accreditation in the next few years; Janine Gomez, EL Staff Developer and School Designer, has been assigned to Campbell for 4 years.   Ms. Gomez will observe and provide professional development for staff on EL learning.  She is expected to come to Campbell approximately 20 days of the year.  
· This year we have new expeditions in library, music and art. 
· Expeditions get modified as needed, but remain in line with curriculum standards.
Adjourned at 8:15 pm
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